Kansas

phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 budget.director@budget.ks.gov

Jon Hummell, Interim Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 20, 2014

The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson House Committee on Judiciary Statehouse, Room 165-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Kinzer:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2652 by House Committee on Judiciary

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2652 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2652 would amend current law regarding airport zoning and airport hazards. The bill would alter the definition of "airport hazard" as defined in the bill. Further, the bill would create review standards for the board of county commissions to exercise in determining whether or not city zoning requirements create an airport hazard.

The League of Kansas Municipalities states that it cannot estimate what, if any, fiscal effect enactment of HB 2652 would have on Kansas cities. The Kansas Association of Counties indicates enactment of the bill could have the potential to affect federal funding from the Federal Aviation Administration for county airports. The Association states that counties have to maintain safe airports to receive the funding.

Sincerely,

Jon Hummell,

Interim Director of the Budget

cc: Ben Cleeves, KDOT Melissa Wangemann, KAC Larry Baer, LKM